MINUTES OF MEETING

AUCHENBLAE PARENT COUNCIL

7th June 2016 3.30pm

In attendance

	*Paula Harris (Chair)
	*John Forrester (Head Teacher)

	*Dini Dubber (Secretary)
	Graham Milne

	*Lynne Leslie (Treasurer)
	Mrs Millard

	*Claire MacKenzie
	Mirjam Currie

	*Sue Barrie
	Jenna Currie

	*Julie Butler
	Zoe

	Jill
	Sofia Sives


*Indicates member of Parent Council

Apologies

	
	

	None
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	Minutes of previous meeting
The minutes of the meeting held on 18th February 2016 were approved without amendment.
Matters arising from the last minutes
None
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	Head Teachers Report

Events from last meeting: 

Feb

School

Staff

Tree Planting community event

P7 Club at Mearns
Christine Kydd Scots music workshop
Fairtrade Fortnight – tuck shop and big breakfast

Makaton CPD
Mental Health CPD 
March
School 
Staff

Active from Start

Grow Well twilight training
SSPCA visit
Linda Broadley - minister

Rotary Quiz
Maths Challenge

Sport Relief

Gordon Highlanders Museum visit

Guide Dogs visit

Bikeability

Cross Country cluster competition

Glamis Castle visit
 1 + 2 french
Report writing 
April
School

Staff
P4 Swimming
Reports
Playgroup Transition

David Martindale visit P7
Fiona Crighton Nursery PT visits

May
School

Staff

SSLN

Generation Science

Chemistry Workshop

Harpist

P6 Buddies

Transition Pack meeting

P6/7 Museum

Maths Afternoon 

Rotary Football

Health week  - Suns Safety, Eco Day, Zoo Lab, Aucheblae’s got talent, Den Day, Sports Day

Victoria Smith QIO visit

Maths meeting

Parent evenings 

June

School

Staff

Summer fair

Queen’s Birthday

Abernethey

Goblin

Shakespeare

Dad’s BBQ

Mearns Visit

End of year show

PE CPD

Staffing update:

· Erica Edwards in P6/7 – 3 days a week on temporary contract

· Lucy Gall – SFL supply cover

· Lynn Fish – Supply cover 

Questions for PTA:

· Sharing the Learning books how useful are they? 

Projected Spends: 
· Musical instrument - £1500 

· Atlas and Globe - £500

· K’Nex - £500 
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	Chairs Report

Swimming Club - Thanks go to Ara Murray for all of her hard work in organising the rota for the 


    swimming Club.  Thanks also go to Louise McCabe for taking over the job from Ara 


    and also to Sally Stott for her continued weekly support around supervising and 


    organising the club.
Football Club - Mark Strickland has now taking over the invoicing for this, Thank you Mark.  New goal 


 posts have now been ordered for this club.
Netball Club – Thanks go to Anna for all her hard work with this club.
Bottles of wine have been donated to the parent council and we have given them out to thank the following people for their help:-

Mirjam Currie, for organising the Kids & Kites event (which due to poor weather could not go ahead), Lynne Leslie for everything that she does for the group and Clare MacKenzie and Lorna Eaustaugh for organising tea and coffee at the Christmas grotto event.

A Thank you note should be sent to McPhee’s and the Pet shop in laurencekirk for their kind donations.  A Thank you should also be sent to Craig MacEcheran for fixing the new trellis in the nature garden.
With regards to the parent council bank accounts, Paula explained the reason why from time to time the PC authorises the release of larger sums of money to the school.  This is to avoid the paying of VAT on any profits made during fund raising events that could otherwise be spent by Mr Forrester and the other members of staff on teaching resources and equipment for the children.

Paula reported that unfortunately due to a lack of donations of chocolate from the parents of children currently attending the nursery, the planned tombola could not go ahead.  

Paula also noted that at a number of times over the past three years the parent council have in the spirit of community co-operation and sharing, approached the local toddler group offering to co run fund raising events.
As the parent council prepares for the end of term BBQ Claire MacKenzie and Doug Eastaugh are heading up the search for volunteers.

Paula raised the issue of invoicing for the extra-curricular groups.  This can be a time consuming and difficult process for the parents who are willing to take on the responsibility.  Particularly the chasing up of people who have not paid their bill.  Paula asked those present if we should consider switching to an upfront payment system where parents pay for all sessions in a term prior to them starting to ensure their child’s place, or should we introduce a standing order scheme, where parents pay a set amount each month straight into the PC bank account.  Paula and Lynne will look at the bank accounts to see if this might work and report back to the group.
Wind Farm Funding: - This is available again.  Thanks to Sofia Sives for offering to compile the application.  Can we add the provision of all in one waterproofs for the school to the application?
The defibrillator that is to be fitted on the school premises has arrived.  Mark Strickland will attend the next meeting to discuss the defibrillator and its role in the school and community.

The sports activity camps that take place in the school are organised by Derek Aitkinson of Aberdeenshire council.  They are attended voluntarily by Claire MacKenzie, Lorna Eaustaugh and Julie Butler who have all attended courses that enable them to assist Derek during any of the camps.  The parent council would like to Thank these ladies for their continued hard work and support of the sports camps.  If any other parents would like to help with this and are willing to attend a course to enhance their skills, please let Claire, Lorna or Julie know and they will be delighted to welcome you.  This is true of any extra-curricular activity in the school.  If any of the parents have a skill that they would like to bring to the school, please feel free to get in touch with Mr Forrester or any member of the parent council.  Thanks to Claire for highlighting this.

Treasurer’s report

Last balance in February was £800.89

Money in:

Rag bags £197.60

Extra curriculum £1869.22

Summer fair £1827.11

Total £3883.93

Money out:

School wish list £500.00

Goal posts £320.00

Assault course £150.00

Enterprise money back to school from fair £229.28

Total £1199.28

Closing balance £2723.73

(Cont. next page)

Still to come off by end of academic year:

School wish list

BBQ/summer fair refreshment costs

Assault course for BBQ

Approximately £110.00 in the easy fundraiser account, we really need to push this further.
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	Next Meeting

The next meeting is set for Thursday 8th September 2016 at 7PM.
	All


[image: image1.jpg]


[image: image2.jpg]



